Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
QUEST CORPORATION OF AMERICA, INC.
The Florida Department of Transportation announces a workshop to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: Thursday, January 19, 2023, 5:30 p.m. – 7:00 p.m.

PLACE: Ormond Memorial Art Museum and Gardens, 78 E. Granada Blvd., Ormond Beach, FL 32176

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) is holding community listening sessions regarding the State Road (S.R.) A1A Resiliency Plan in Flagler and Volusia counties. The listening session for Volusia County is planned for Thursday, January 19, 2023, at Ormond Memorial Art Museum and Gardens. (FPID no. 452443-1)
FDOT has partnered with representatives from the City of Flagler Beach, Flagler County and Volusia County to consider long-term options for repairing and protecting the S.R. A1A corridor, including the roadway, dunes, and beaches. The listening sessions will be held in an informal, open-house format where community members can attend anytime between 5:30 p.m. and 7:00 p.m. to learn about potential options, ask questions and offer ideas.
Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability, or family status. Persons wishing to express their concerns relative to FDOT compliance with Title VI may do so by contacting Melissa McKinney, FDOT District Five Title VI Coordinator, at Melissa.McKinney@dot.state.fl.us.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: N/A

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Carolyn Fitzwilliam, public engagement consultant, at 386-943-5215 or by email at Carolyn.Fitzwilliam@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

For more information, you may contact: FDOT Project Manager Ty Garner by phone at 386-943-5299, by email at Ty.Garner@dot.state.fl.us, or U.S. mail at Florida Department of Transportation, 719 South Woodland Blvd., M.S. 542, DeLand, FL 32720.
